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MOUNT BURES PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk Kevin B. Money
7 Roach Vale Colchester Essex CO4 3YN
Tel: 07810781509 email: mountburespc@gmail.com

Website: https://e-voice.org.uk/mountburespc/

Dear Councillors
You are hereby summoned to attend the forthcoming meeting of Mount Bures Parish Council at the Village

Haton TUESDAY 10th. SEPTEMBER 2024 at 7.30pm for the purpose

of transacting the following business:

R B oney - Kevin B. Money Parish Clerk / RFO to the Council - CILCA - 4*. September 2024
Tel: 07810781509: email mountburespc@gmail.com

FULL COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

062/2024 Apologies for Absence

063/2024 Declaration of Members interests
To declare any Disclosable Pecuniary, Pecuniary or Non-Pecuniary interest relating to items on the agenda

064/2024 To approve the minutes of the last meeting of Mount Bures Parish Council
To receive and agree the minutes of the last MBPC meetings held on 14". May 2024

065/2024 Planning Applications

240975 — Bells Hill House Bells Hill Mount Bures CO8 5BA

Provision of a domestic access and driveway utilising an improved lawful access.

Due to the time constraint set by CCC the following response from Mount Bures Parish Council read:

The Parish Council would like to inform the Planning Officer that Bells Hill is a protected lane and new
driveways are supposed to be restricted. Given that Bells Hill's has a protected lane status any changes to the
existing field entrance to make this driveway must not impact upon the lane's historic integrity, diversity or
aesthetic value.

241600 - Land adjacent, Dowling Road, Mount Bures Colchester

Erection of New Replacement Self Build Dwelling (following demolition of existing barn with prior
approval for conversion to a dwelling under planning application reference: 240080)

Due to the time restraints set by CCC MDPC has already sent in a response. This can be found at
https://dOcs.colchester.gov.uk/Publisher/mvc/listDocuments?identifier=DC&ref=241600

241738 - Peacocks Lower Road Mount Bures CO8 5BH

Replacement of garage destroyed by fire with new detached double garage
Documents can be found at
https://dOcs.colchester.qov.uk/Publisher/mvc/listDocuments?identifier=DC&ref=241738

066/2024 Planning Decisions made by CBC affecting Mount Bures

240975 - Bells Hill House, Bells Hill, Mount Bures CO8 5BA
Provision of a domestic access and driveway utilising an improved lawful access.
The decision made is: Approve Conditional

067/2024 Colchester Local Plan Review
a) Village Green — Local Green Space

068/2024 Finance
a) To receive the Bank balances as at 31%'. August 2024
b) To receive the comparison of Actual against Budget for 2024/25
c) To approve payments for August and September 2024 and to agree a transfer of funds to meet the
Parish Council financial requirements

069/2024 Budget 2025-2026 Councillors to discuss draft budget

070/2024 Information Exchange

071/2024 Items for next agenda

072/2024 To confirm date and time of next meeting. Tuesday 12"". November 2024 at 7.30pm
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073/2024 Councillors confirmed the date meetings in 2025
14.01.25: 11.03.25: 13.05.25: 08.07.25: 09.09.25: 11.11.25
074/2024 Closure of the meeting
To close the meeting having considered and determined all items of business
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MOUNT BURES PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk Kevin B. Money
7 Roach Vale Colchester Essex CO4 3YN
Tel: 07810781509 email: mountburespc@gmail.com
Website: https://e-voice.org.uk/mountburespc/

Minutes of the Annual Electors Meeting held on Tuesday 14%". May 2024 at 7.30pm in Mount Bures
Village Hall.

Present: Clirs |. Woodman (Chair), F. Willett (Vice-Chair), H. Bufton, M. Graham and Kevin B. Money
(Parish Clerk). There were also 1 member of the public present.

1. Welcome by Chairman, Clir lan Woodman
2. Apologies for absence were received from CCC Clir W. Sunnucks

3. Minutes of last year's Annual Parish Meeting held on 18", April 2023.
The minutes were signed at the 9*". May 2023 meeting

4. ECC Councillor report. No report was given
5. CCC Councillor report. No report was given

6. Chairman’'s Report
2023 was an election year with local elections for Parish Councils taking place across England. All five
places on Mount Bures Parish Council were up for election. Three of the previous Councillors, Mark
Graham, Fiona Willett and | stood for re-election and we were elected un-opposed.
Not having a contested election is in one-way good news as elections cost money and the Council has a
very limited budget, but it is disappointing that there is not more interest across the Parish in standing for
the Council. We would very much like to see new people join the Council bringing new perspectives and
fresh ideas. Some of the existing Councillors have also served on the Council for some time and might
understandably be hoping to stand back at some point. Currently, there is still a vacancy for one more
Councillor and the Council would very much like to hear from anyone in the Parish who would be
interested in giving something back to the community by serving as a Parish Councillor. As it is, | am
very grateful to Hilary Bufton, a long serving previous Parish Councillor, who kindly agreed to be co-
opted back onto the Council and | would also like to express the Council’s thanks to Michaela Harris for
her services to the Council before standing down at the last election.
During the year, the Council has tackled a number of issues starting with the repair and repainting of the
Village Sign. This work was carried out by Bakers of Danbury at a cost of £1760 which the Council
funded out of its financial reserves. | hope everyone will agree that the replaced sign looks very
splendid. The Council will arrange for the trimming of some of the surrounding trees at some point to
ensure the sign is more easily visible
The Council also continued to look after the footpath network around the Parish. Work on cutting the
vegetation last summer was unfortunately delayed by mechanical problems with the Parish Council’s
new strimmer. After much effort, the strimmer was finally repaired and returned with a new engine, all the
work being carried out under the guarantee. The Council is most grateful to our Footpath Officer, lan
Andrewartha, for his hard work on catching up with the fast growing vegetation last year once the
strimmer had been returned and also for cutting back the hedges and trees along footpath alongside
Brook House Lane down to the Colchester Road; work for which Bures Hamlet Parish Council make a
substantial financial contribution. The Council would strongly encourage residents to use this path in
preference to walking along the road which seems to be increasingly busy. Residents are however
reminded that this is a footpath, not a bridleway, and that it should not be used by horses. Horses
damage the path surface and are likely to make it too muddy to be used by anyone walking, for example,
to catch a bus.
The Council is not responsible for the roads in the Parish. However, we were pleased that at long last
Essex County Council carried out a considerable amount of work to repair the many potholes on the
roads in the Parish, particularly along Chappel Road. In addition, we also managed to successfully apply
through our Essex County Councillor, Lewis Barber, for a small number of major potholes elsewhere in
the Parish to be repaired using the priority member led pothole scheme. Unfortunately, the very wet
weather over the winter and the ever increasing volume, and weight, of traffic has meant that new (and
sometimes old) potholes have been opening up almost everywhere. All potholes should be reported as
soon as possible to the Essex County Council who have a pretty good website for this purpose. If
anyone does not have the ability to report the pothole themselves then the Parish Council can help in
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doing so if residents let us know. We can also put forward more potholes for the priority member led
pothole scheme. Sadly, ECC Councillors are given only a limited budget for this, but the scheme runs
twice a year so if you do spot major potholes that need urgent filling please let the Parish Clerk or any of
the Parish Councillors know and we will add it to the priority list. A photograph and an exact location (Lat
and Long, grid reference or What 3 Words) are very helpful in getting action.

During the year the Council also received a number of representations about hedges and ditches
affecting visibility for drivers or contributing to flooding on the roads. Again, none of these are directly the
Parish Council’s responsibility — and the majority of both hedges and ditches are on private land and it is
the land owners or house holders’ responsibility rather than the responsibility of any public body to cut
and clear them. Residents concerned about flooding from blocked ditches should therefore do their best
to alert the relevant landowner/householder and ask them to do something about it. Ultimately the
landowner or householder will be liable if damage is caused to the property of others by flooding from a
blocked ditch, or water on the road from a blocked ditch causes an accident, so it is very much in their
interest to take action. The Council has published what we hope is a very clear summary of who is
responsible for what in dealing with drainage and we can easily provide more copies of this if anyone
would find them useful. If it is not obvious who the responsible landowner is, or you think it may be
publicly maintained drainage that is at fault, then the Parish Council might be able to help so do get in
touch with your Parish Councillor or contact your County Councillor.

During the year, the Council commented on a number of planning applications. As a statutory consultee
the Parish Council comments on all planning applications within the Parish and residents are most
welcome to make their views known to the Council, either in support or against, on any current planning
application to help inform the Council’s deliberations. Comments on applications should however always
also be submitted directly to the Colchester City Council as the relevant Planning Authority. It is easy
and quick submit comments through the City Council website.

The majority of the planning applications received are domestic and largely uncontentious. However, two
commercial applications affecting the Parish are still ongoing. The first of these (ESS/30/22/COL)
covered retrospective planning permission for a composting facility to process 25,000 tonnes a year of
green waste on the concrete apron on Wormingford aerodrome at the top of the old road from Wellhouse
Farm. The Council objected to this application on the grounds that an industrial facility of this nature in a
very rural location would be inappropriate and also that the large number of proposed HGV movements
along the old perimeter track running from the entrance at Fairfields Farm to the location would seriously
impact on the amenity of anyone walking along the footpath that also runs along this perimeter track.
The application was rejected by Essex County Council but is currently the subject of an ongoing appeal
to the Secretary of State. The Parish Council will continue to oppose the application as necessary

The second application (224291) also relates in part to the same location and covers the construction or
conversion of lagoons or reservoirs for the storage of digestate from green composting operations at
Fairfields Farm for subsequent use as fertiliser on the fields. One of the proposed locations for the
storage of this digestate is the existing reservoir next to the concrete apron at the top of the old road
from Wellhouse Farm.

While recognising that there might be environmental benefits from using this digestate in this way, the
Council had reservations about the proposal and asked that, if converted, this existing reservoir should
be lined or tanked to avoid continuing leakage along the neighbouring footpath,; that it should be
adequately fenced to avoid dogs being walked along the neighbouring footpaths entering the stored
digestate; and that planning should not be granted if there was any possibility of odours from the stored
digestate affecting the amenity of those using the neighbouring footpaths. Overall, the Council
considered that it would be better if all storage of digestate were concentrated with the other proposed
lagoons closer to Fairfields Farm. The Council has yet to hear the outcome of this planning application.
Finally, in recognising just how lucky we are to live in such a beautiful and largely unspoilt landscape the
Council has also published some advice on preserving our lovely dark skies with their spectacular
displays of stars and auroras (for those lucky enough to have seen it). This is again an area where it is
for all of us as individual householder or businesses rather than for public bodies to take action, but a
few simple steps to in limiting the impact of external lighting can make an enormous difference to
everyone's enjoyment of the night’s skies. Certainly, | always think that darkness and quietness are two
of the most wonderful benefits of living in the countryside and while some noise and light is inevitable |
hope that everyone would agree that it is incumbent on us all to try and preserve as much of the dark
and quiet as we can.

7. Financial Report
The accounts for 2023/2024 have been submitted to the Internal Auditor. The accounts will be approved
at the next Parish Council meeting later this evening. The accounts are exempt from an external audit
due to the fact that the income and expenditure does not exceed £25,000. Therefore, the Council
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Certifies itself for this internal audit. Mount Bures Parish Council must hold at least 50% of its Precept in
reserve. This equates to approximately £1650

8. Open Forum discussion (matters raised by residents)
Any news on the crossing cottage? No response as yet. The cottage is on a 150 year lease with a
substantial amount of time still remaining. There has been some interest in taking on the project.
The dangerous junction on the B1508 is still ongoing with Bures Hamlet Parish Council making another
LHP application. This issue has not been resolved

The Chairman then closed the meeting at 7.50pm and thanked everyone for attending
Signed 10", September 2024

lan Woodman
Chairman
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MOUNT BURES PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk Kevin B. Money
7 Roach Vale Colchester Essex CO4 3YN

Tel: 07810781509 email: mountburespc@gmail.com

Website: https://e-voice.org.uk/mountburespc/

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 14'. May 2024 at 7.50pm in Mount Bures
Village Hall.

Present: Clirs |. Woodman (Chair), F. Willett (Vice-Chair), H. Bufton, M. Graham and Kevin B. Money
(Parish Clerk). There were also 1 members of the public present.

031/2024 2023/2024 Chairman’s welcome
032/2024 Apologies for Absence were received from CCC Clir W. Sunnucks
033/2024 All Councillors to update, if required, their Register of Interest form for 2024/2025

034/2024 Election of Chairman for the 2024/25 year
Clir H. Bufton proposed CliIr |. Woodman to act as Chairman for the 2024/2025 year. Clir M. Graham
seconded. All Agreed. The Chairman then signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office form

035/2024 Election of Vice-Chairman for the 2024/25 year
Clir H. Bufton proposed Clir F. Willett to act as Vice-Chairman for the 2024/2025 year. Clir M. Graham
seconded. All Agreed. The Vice-Chairman then signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office form

036/2024 To re-adopt all Council policies for 2024/20025
Clir F. Willett proposed to re-adopt all the Parish Councils policies for 2024/2025. Clir M. Graham
seconded. All Agreed

037/2024 2024/25 Chairman to Close Annual meeting
To close the meeting having considered and determined all items of business

The Chairman then closed the meeting at 8pm and thanked everyone for attending

Signed 10™. September 2024

lan Woodman
Chairman
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MOUNT BURES PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk Kevin B. Money *:“;}m ‘
7 Roach Vale Colchester Essex CO4 3YN

Tel: 07810781509 email: mountburespc@gmail.com

Website: https://e-voice.org.uk/mountburespc/

li_@gmggm R

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 14%. May 2024 at 8pm in Mount Bures
Village Hall.

Present: Clirs |. Woodman (Chair), F. Willett (Vice-Chair), H. Bufton, M. Graham and Kevin B. Money
(Parish Clerk). There were also 1 members of the public present.

038/2024 Chairman’s welcome
039/2024 Apologies for Absence were received from CCC Clir W. Sunnucks

040/2024 Declaration of Members interests
To declare any Disclosable Pecuniary, Pecuniary or Non-Pecuniary interest relating to items on the
agenda. None declared

041/2024 To approve the minutes of the last meeting of Mount Bures Parish Council
To receive and agree the minutes of the last MBPC meeting held on 12". March 2024. All Agreed

042/2024 Planning Applications

1. Colchester Local Plan Review
Clir I. Woodman had circulated the Colchester Local Plan Review emails. The Local Plan team had sent
the Parish Council the draft Mount Bures settlement profile. This looked like a generally accurate
description covering school provision, infrastructure and sustainable travel. The reference to bus routes
could be read as implying that all the local buses passed through the largest settlement in the Parish and
ran hourly, which is not precisely correct. But given the relatively close proximity of the bus stops on the
Colchester Road to the settlement and the fact that, collectively, the bus services offered an hourly
service to the nearest towns the description seemed adequate. The draft profile also mentioned the lack
of any ‘Green Space’ - that is open space with unrestricted public access — within the parish and made
no reference to the village green which has been used by residents for over 40 years. The planning team
had advised the Parish Council that consideration could be given in the Local Plan process formally to
designating the village green as ‘Green Space’. The Parish Council agreed to take this forward at its
next meeting.

043/2024 Planning Decisions made by CCC affecting Mount Bures. None affecting Mount Bures
044/2024 Annual Return for 2023/24

1) To receive the 2023/24 signed Internal Audit Report
Councillors noted and accepted the Internal Auditors report
2) To receive and sign the Certificate of Exemption — AGAR 2023/24 part 2
Clir I. Woodman proposed signing the Certificate of Exemption of the AGAR 2023/24 part 2.
Clir F. Willett seconded. All Agreed
The Chairman and Clerk then signed the Certificate of Exemption — AGAR 2023/24 part 2
3) To receive and sign the Section 1 - Annual Governance Statement 2023/24
Clir I. Woodman proposed signing the Section 1 of the Annual Governance Statement 2023/24. Clir H.
Bufton seconded. All Agreed
The Chairman and Clerk then signed the Section 1 of the Annual Governance Statement 2023/24
4) To receive and sign the Section 2 - Accounting Statements 2023/24
Clir I. Woodman proposed signing Section 2 - Accounting Statements 2023/24. Clir M. Graham
seconded. All Agreed.
The Chairman and RFO then signed Section 2 of the Accounting Statements 2023/24

045/2024 Finance
a) To receive the Bank balances as at 30*. April 2024
Councillors noted the Bank balances as at 30™. April 2024
b) To receive the comparison of Actual against Budget for 2024/25
Councillors noted the comparison of Actual against Budget for 2024/25
c) To approve payments for April and May 2023 and to agree a transfer of funds to meet the Parish
Council financial requirements. All Agreed
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046/2024 Information Exchange
The Clerk offered to attend the EALC AGM

047/2024 Items for next agenda
Village Green — Green space: CCC Local Plan review

048/2024 To confirm date and time of next meeting. Tuesday 9*. July 2024 at 7.30pm

049/2024 Closure of the meeting
To close the meeting having considered and determined all items of business

The Chairman then closed the meeting at 8.30pm and thanked everyone for attending

Signed 10". September 2024

lan Woodman
Chairman




BANK RECONCILITION

Financial year ending 31.03.25

Bank Balance as at 30.04.24 | 31.05.24 30.06.24 | 31.07.24
Unity Trust Bank - Currenta/c | £ 4,965.32 | £ 4,368.92 £ 4,350.92 | £ 3,587.41
Unity Trust Bank - EMR alc £ 466285 £ 466285 £ 469461 | £ 4,694.61
Total: £ 9,628.17 | £ 9,031.77 £ 9,045.53 £ 8,282.02
Less Unpresentedcheques | | 1

Total of unpresented cheques (€ - | £ i S I
Net Bank Balances as at £ 962817 |[£ 9,031.77 £ 9,04553 £ 8,282.02
ICASH BOOK ) :
[Balance as at 01.04.24 £ 718700 £ 748700 £ 718700 % 7,181.00
Plus Receipts £ 244117 |£ 244117 £ 247293 | £ 2,472.93
Total £ 962817 £ 9,62817 £ 9,659.93 £ 9,659.93
Less Payments 5 - 5 59640 £ 614.40 | £ 1,377.91
Grand Total £ 962817 £ 9,031.77 £ 9,045.53 £ 8,282.02
Difference 5 - & - £ 0.00 | £ -
Y1 AT N M SO S MR B R R SRR SN
Bank Balance as at 31.08.24 30.09.24 31.10.24 30.11.24 |
Unity Trust Bank - Currenta/c | £  3,587.41

Unity Trust Bank - EMR a/ca/lc | £ 4,694.61

Total: £ 8,282.02

Less Unpresented cheques | |

Total of unpresented cheques | € - ) ;
Net Bank Balancesasat | £  8,282.02 ]

S0 T e AR SRR DTG R P DN
Balance as at 01.04.24 £ 7,187.00 iy

Plus Receipts ) £ 247293 ) 3
Total £ 9,659.93

Less Payments | £ 137791 |

Grand Total £ 8,282.02 s

Difference £ -

Bank Balance as at 31.12.24 31.01.25 28.02.25 31.03.25

Unity Trust Bank - Current a/c

Unity Trust Bank - EMR a/c a/c

Total:

Less Unpresented cheques

CASH BOOK

[Balance as at 01.04.24

Plus Receipts

Total

Less Payments

GrandTotal

Difference _




MBPC ACTUAL AGAINST BUDGET REPORT

Total Anticipated
Income / Leftin |leftin budget
Agreed spend to | Budgetas as at
2024/25 Sept '24 at Sept'24 | 31.03.25
Income |Precept 3409 £ 1,704.50 2
Other Income / Grant 652 E 426.00
g Bank Interest 0 ) i IR S e O
Transfer from Reserves 0
VAT Refund 0 £ 31067
TOTAL 4061 £ 2,472.93
Exp. '
o, Salary 2243 £ 112122 | E 1,12%78 | % 99.44
Mileage Expenses 0 £ 19.80 |-£ 19.80 |-£ 19.80
General Admin & Postage 75 £ 46.06 | £ 2894 | £ 28.94
Audit Fees R 4, £ 70.00 | £ - £ -
Footpaths Maintenance 660 £ 3b0.31 | £ 30008 | £ -
|Maintenance Repairs 50 £ - £ O E 50.00
 |Fees & Subscriptions 175 £ 11250 | £ G241 | £ 62.41
Insurance 236 £ e e 288001 £ -
Village Hall Rental Hire 150 £ - £ 16000 £ -
Courses & Travelling Exp. 50 e - R 50.00
Newsletter 100 % - £ 100001 £ -
Notice Board restoration 150 E - £ 18000 | £ 150.00
Poppy Wreath 30 L - E 30.00 | £ -
Bank Charges e (i £ 18.00 | £ 54.00 £ woi
TOTAL 4061 £ 1,737.98 | £ 2,323.02 | £ 222.1
Outstanding VAT Claim R i
Total Expenditure £ 1,751.65




MBPC FINANCE AUGUST & SEPTEMBER 2024 PAYMENTS |
Income:
Expenditure
Chq Invoice MBPC
No. No. Payee Cost VAT Total Ref. No.
DD ICO - subscription £ 9000 £~ £ 0000 13
BACS Aug '24 Kevin B. Money - Clerk salary £ 14947 £ - £ 14947 14
BACS Aug '24 HMRC - Tax on salary £ 3740 £ - £ 3740 15
BACS Sept '24 Kevin B. Money - Clerk salary £ 14947 £ - £ 14947 16
BACS Sept'24 HMRC - Tax on salary £ 3740 £ - £ 3740 17
TOTAL: £ 408.74 £ - £ 408.74




